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Number

20/01073/F

Location OS Parcel 0080 West Of Berryhill Road Adjoining And South Of Milton Road Adderbury

Proposal Use of site for recreational caravan park to include a new amenity building containing reception, toilets, showers and
washing facilities

Case Officer Bob Neville  
 

Organisation
Name Geoff King

Address 71 Wallin Road,Adderbury,Banbury,OX17 3FA

Type of
Comment

 Objection

Type neighbour

Comments Permissions has already been granted, with work due to begin any time soon on the green space to the right hand side of
Ball Colegrave to be developed into a sport field. That will already bring with it a massive increase in traffic and remove well
utilised green space from residents and another space taken away from local wildlife If granted this permission will also
contribute to a further increase in traffic, which we already have an issue with speeding through the village. This space is
also one of the few remaining green spaces providing a haven to wildlife in the local area with many deer using this as
grazing grounds to raise their young, we have counted over 12 deer in that field before. There are no pavements or
sidewalks from the property into the village either which would again increase pedestrian traffic in the road or grass verges.
The current owners of this land have already decimated an area of natural beauty by dumping 10-12 shipping containers on
to the top field and dumping hardcore into what used to be a beautiful open space. As well as the obvious environmental
impacts as cited in this environment agency report
(https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/297114/geho0112bvzf-
e-e.pdf) I am also concerned about the increased in crime and rubbish/fly tipping that is often associated with recreational
caravan parks. There are limited facilitates (no grocery shopping etc) in Adderbury to support this facility, there are also a
large number of vulnerable (e.g. elderly) residents in close proximity to this proposal that might be worried for their security
given this influx of temporary visitors. This land was original bought for the purpose of developing into stables (OS Parcel
0080 West Of Berryhill Road Adjoining And South Of Milton Road Adderbury, Erection of new equestrian yard comprising of
stables, storage barn and hard surfacing ) which clearly is quite different from a large caravan site which the land is
completely unsuitable for. This will completely change the feel of the village which is already becoming over developed and I
urge you to reject this proposal regards
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